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   18th September, 2020
Dear Families,
We have enjoyed a wonderful start to this new academic year here at St. John Vianney Primary school. I am so proud of each and every child in school for the way they have quickly settled back into school after such a long time away. Despite the new procedures that are in place to keep us all safe, the feeling of calm and general happiness is the same as it always has been. There is a really positive atmosphere as our pupils are enjoying being back with their friends in the calm, happy atmosphere of school surrounded by staff who support and care for them. I must say a huge thank you to our wonderful staff, who continue to nurture our children in the most supportive way and to you, our parents and carers, for preparing the children so well for their return. The smooth return to school of all of our children has been a real team effort and I thank everyone involved.
Drop-off and Pick-up Times
Can I please thank everyone for their co-operation with our new start and finish times. As I wrote to you before the Summer holidays, one of the Government’s recommended protective measures was to stagger the times that children start and finish school. We have also introduced a one-way system at pick-up times to ensure social distancing. The shorter, five-minute intervals are working well. Can I please remind families of the importance of social distancing at drop-off and collection times in order to adhere to Government guidance.
First Holy Communions – Year 5 children

During the holidays, both myself and Miss Elliott held a number of meetings with Father Martin to explore how the children in Year 5 can safely make their First Holy Communion in line with Diocesan and Government guidance. Father Martin and I have today received further guidance from the Diocese on First Holy Communions and we have written a separate letter for Year 5 families explaining this. This is now available to read in the News section of our school website.
PE and After-School Clubs

This term, the vast majority of PE sessions will take place outdoors unless the weather is inclement. This is to ensure the safe delivery of the PE curriculum and in line with Government guidance.

To avoid the mixing of different year group bubbles after school and to ensure that our cleaning team in school can carry out a thorough clean of the whole school every night, there will be no after-school clubs this term. This will be reviewed in line with Government guidance throughout the term.
Lunchtime Arrangements
As I informed you throughout the summer, our lunchtime arrangements are continually under review. Currently, every pupil in school is having a packed lunch from home or a one provided by school. We are working with City Cuisine and our Cook, Mrs Delaney, and I will hopefully be in a position to offer hot meals in some capacity in the near future. I will keep you updated with any progress on this matter.
Virtual Children’s Liturgies 
There are a number of Virtual Children’s Liturgies online that our children can access at home. Here are the details.

Emily Pearson, a primary teacher & Children's Liturgy Catechist in the Scottish diocese of Dunkeld, has created children's liturgy resources which may be helpful to families. She has set up a Facebook page called Children's Liturgy During Lockdown, where videos are uploaded weekly, and are available at the present time. It can also be accessed on Youtube by typing Emily Pearson Children’s Liturgy in the search engine. 
Although parishes have started to reopen, CAFOD are still continuing with their live sessions for the moment as they know that not everyone will be able to return to church immediately. Join them at 10am each Sunday for the next virtual children's liturgy. Please register if you haven't before. Follow this link https://cafod.org.uk/Education/Children-s-liturgy and click on "Register for children’s liturgy " to register. If you can't join live, a recording will be available to watch afterwards. Resources to print out are also available on the same page. 
Another useful resource on Facebook is colourandshapeonline, which has very useful ideas and resources. Again, there is a children’s liturgy for each week broadcast on Youtube. Just type colour and shape children’s liturgy or click on the link. 
The final online resource for children’s liturgy is from St Marie’s Cathedral, Sheffield. Type in St Marie’s Cathedral in the search engine, go to the home page, scroll along the top to Mass & Worship, then scroll down to Children’s Ministry. Find the video on that page. 
Curriculum Evenings

Normally, at this time of year, we invite families into school for a Curriculum Evening to give them the opportunity to find out more about the curriculum that your child will be following this year and to meet their child’s class teacher. With current Government guidance around people from different households gathering in one place, we are unable to offer this opportunity in the usual way. Instead, your child’s class teacher will produce a presentation and this will be uploaded onto the school’s website. I will keep you updated when these are available to access.

Safeguarding Letter

Your child will bring home a letter on Monday that, when completed, will provide us with information to help provide your child with the support that they may need on their return to school. There may have been significant changes in your lives over the past few months that have impacted upon your child. We would appreciate it if you could complete the form and send it back to school. Please complete the form even if there have been very few changes as that is useful information to know too.

Whilst we are limiting the amount of paperwork that we are physically sending home, this is a very important document needed to enable us to support your child in their return to school.

Can I personally thank you for your patience, understanding and co-operation in these challenging times. 

With my very best wishes,

C.Meldrum

Acting Headteacher
Hillhead Road


West Denton
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